









Attachment 4a

2005 DNRP Water and Land Budget Analysis - Description

Summary of 2005-2007 Adopted Budget Impacts to the
Department of Natural Resources and Parks
Solid Waste Division

The biggest change in the budget that has a direct impact on SWD programs is a reduction in the Coordinated Prevention Grant (CPG) appropriation.  Last year $18 million was appropriated from the Local Toxics Control account, this year it is only $14.2 million.  Of that $14.2 million, $4 million is designated to go to Beyond Waste programs (programs that implement the state’s new solid waste plan) and of that $4 million, up to $1.6 million may be spent on the removal of automotive mercury switches.  These are both new programs in this year’s budget.  So, that leaves $10.2 million for CPG.  Last year, King County received $3 million of the $18 million appropriation.

It is not clear how the Beyond Waste grants will be distributed, nor how the CPG appropriation will be allocated, but we can expect a fairly significant reduction in grant money.  The county receives the grant money and then distributes a large portion of it to the suburban cities, so this reduction will impact recycling and solid waste programs throughout the county.
Parks and Recreation Division

It was a positive session overall.  The IAC received an additional $5 million dollars from the general fund to increase their WWRP grant program (grants that can benefit us) to $50 million.

Wastewater Treatment Division

WTD is not typically impacted by the state operating budget and this budget is no exception.
In the capital budget, appropriations for the Centennial Clean Water Fund and State Water Pollution Control Revolving Fund (SRF) are at typical and expected levels with no significant unexpected earmarks.  (Over the last 5 years King County WTD has been the state's largest single recipient of SRF funds.)

Significant diversion of funds from the Toxics Control Account, which has experienced a windfall due to increased oil prices, was included in the governor's proposed budget.  These diversions were minimized, however, in the final adopted budget with the appropriation levels for remedial action grants, of which King County is a recipient, set at an acceptable level.

The remainder of WTD's legislative needs were well served.  This year's anti- Brightwater bill was defeated and the owner controlled insurance bill for Brightwater was passed and has been signed by the governor.

Water and Land Resources Division

The increase of the KCD assessment is not included in the matrix because Joanna Richey has already written up an assessment, but the increase authority definitely gives the County and others additional resources.

See Attached Matrix.
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